
 
 

 
 
 
 

April 27, 2021 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:   Liberty Utilities (Midstates Natural Gas) Corp. (“Liberty”) 
 ISRS Rate Schedule – Case No. GT-2021-0073 / Tracking No. YG-2021-0137 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 

On December 31, 2020, Liberty submitted a Verified Infrastructure System Replacement 
Surcharge (“ISRS”) Application in Case No. GT-2021-0073. A proposed tariff sheet was 
attached to the Application as Attachment 1 of Appendix C, but the tariff sheet was not filed 
separately in EFIS at that time.  

 
On January 14, 2021, Liberty provided to the Missouri Public Service Commission for 

filing, in electronic form, the following revised ISRS tariff sheet: 
 

Form No. 13    PSC MO No. 2 11th Revised Sheet No. 19 
 

The revised ISRS tariff sheet submitted on January 14, 2021, proposed an effective date 60 days 
thereafter (March 15, 2021). Liberty later voluntarily extended the proposed effective date to June 
1, 2021, and the ISRS tariff sheet was then substituted on March 2, 2021. 
 
 A further substitution for the 11th Revised Sheet No. 19 is being submitted for filing at this 
time, in compliance with Staff’s recommendation in this matter, with a proposed effective date of 
June 1, 2021. A redlined tariff sheet is also being provided to Staff and the Office of the Public 
Counsel.  
 

Please bring this tariff filing to the attention of the Commissioners and the appropriate 
Commission personnel, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns. 
 
      Sincerely, 
   

      Diana Carter 
 
cc: Counsel for the Commission Staff 
 Office of the Public Counsel  



 
 

 
 
 
 

January 14, 2021 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:   Liberty Utilities (Midstates Natural Gas) Corp. (“Liberty”) 
 ISRS Rate Schedule – Case No. GT-2021-0073 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 

On December 31, 2020, Liberty submitted a Verified Infrastructure System Replacement 
Surcharge (“ISRS”) Application in Case No. GT-2021-0073. A proposed tariff sheet was 
attached to the Application as Attachment 1 of Appendix C, but the tariff sheet was not filed 
separately in EFIS at that time.  

 
I am providing herewith to the Missouri Public Service Commission for filing, in 

electronic form, the following revised tariff sheet: 
 
Form No. 13    PSC MO No. 2 11th Revised Sheet No. 19 
 

This revised tariff sheet bears an issue date of January 14, 2021, and a proposed effective date 60 
days thereafter (March 15, 2021). The ISRS rate schedule being submitted at this time varies from 
the tariff sheet attached to the ISRS application, due to discussions which took place between 
Liberty and Commission Staff regarding customer counts after the filing of the Application. A 
redlined tariff sheet is being provided to Staff and the Office of the Public Counsel.  
 

Staff’s recommendation regarding Liberty’s ISRS filing and any objections or hearing 
requests are currently due by March 1, 2021. 
 

Please bring this tariff filing to the attention of the Commissioners and the appropriate 
Commission personnel, and please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns. 
 
      Sincerely, 
   

      Diana Carter 
 
cc: Counsel for the Commission Staff 
 Office of the Public Counsel  


